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St Michael's School is a
school community founded

by the Sisters of Mercy in
1914.

We aspire to be a secure,
caring learning environment
where commitment to Faith,

Truth, Service and
Compassion are encouraged

as a way of life.



Dear Families and Friends,

A sincere thank you to everyone for making me feel so welcome during my first term at St Michael’s. I

feel incredibly blessed to be working alongside such a dedicated parent community. Your support of not

only the daily running of our school, but for events such as our Art Exhibition, is a testament to the

culture of St Michael's. As we approach Term 3, I wanted to bring some things to your attention:

Staffing

At the end of Term 3, we will farewell our beautiful Lisa Grazia who begins a well-deserved retirement

full of travel and adventures. Advertisements to recruit a new Administration Officer will go live on the

CEWA Jobs Portal and SEEK this coming Monday. If you know of someone who may be interested in the

position, please encourage them to apply.

 

Term Three

Staff will be participating in a professional learning day on Monday, 15 July to design our school’s Vision

for Learning. This will be an important document that will assist the school in defining and articulating

the teaching & learning process at St Michael’s. We look forward to seeing our students return to school

on Tuesday, 16 July. 

Wheelchair for Kids Pyjama Day

Wheelchairs for Kids is a WA charity that provides wheelchairs for children. With every wheelchair

donation, a child also receives a soft toy. The charity is in need of toy donations & so to support this

worthwhile cause, we will be holding a PJ Day on Friday, 19 July. Students and staff will be invited to

come to school dressed in their cuddliest pyjamas and instead of a gold coin donation, students are

asked to donate a soft toy that they are happy to pass on to a child in need.

Friday Assemblies

Beginning Term Three, we will be holding whole school assemblies on Fridays at 9:00am. This will

provide our Leadership Team with the opportunity to meet with families prior to assemblies and for our

Kindy students to attend. Thank you to Gavin from Combi Coffee who will be on-site for coffee

purchases on our assembly days.  

Wishing you & your children a safe and happy holidays.

Michelle Christian

Principal
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MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL



Dear Heavenly Father,

As we come to the end of this first semester, we pause to give

You thanks for all the blessings we have received. Thank

You for the knowledge we have gained, the friendships we have

made, and the growth we have experienced.

Lord, we are grateful for our teachers who have guided us

with patience and dedication. Bless them as they take a well-

deserved rest. Help them to rejuvenate and prepare for the

new semester ahead.

We pray for our students and their families as they enter into

this holiday season. Keep them safe and joyful during this

time of rest and celebration. May their hearts be filled with

peace, love, and gratitude.

May this break be a time of relaxation and renewal, so that

we may return refreshed and ready to continue our journey of

learning and growing together.

In Jesus' name, we pray.

Amen.
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FAITH FOR THE JOURNEY



Term 2

Term 2 Finishes: Friday 28 June

Term 3

Student Free Day: Monday 15 July

Students Commence Term 3: Tuesday 16 July

Term 2 Finishes: Friday 20 September

Term 4

Student Free Day: Monday 7 October

Students Commence Term 4: Tuesday 8 October

Term 4 Finishes for students: Friday 6 December

Sacraments

First Eucharist (Year 4)

First Eucharist Ceremony: Sunday 11 August - 10.30am
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IMPORTANT DATES 2024

Parent calendars are available on
the school website at this link. 

Staff Professional Development - Student Free Day

Term 3 Commences for Students 

Whole School Mass

Wheelchairs for Kids- Pyjama Day & Soft Toy Donation 

Newsletter

P&F Meeting - 6:00pm 

Year 5 & 6 Excursion - Mercedes College Production

Year 4 Netball Lightning Carnival 

Assembly 

First Communion Parent Evening - 5:00pm

First Communion Mass - 10:30am

Last Day of Term 3

 

KEY DATES 
15 July

16 July

17 July

19 July

19 July

22 July

25 July

26 July

26 July

30 July

11 August

20 September

https://www.stmichaelsbass.wa.edu.au/calendar.php


Religious Education Assessment (REA)
In Catholic schools across Western Australia, students enrolled in Years 3, 5 and 9 participate in a system-wide,
online assessment in Religious Education. The administration of the assessment in 2024 will be across Week 2
(Practice Test) & Week 3 in Term 3. The purpose of the REA is to measure student learning of the mandated
content in the Religious Education Curriculum. Test items relevant to each participating year level are developed
by the Religious Education Directorate at the Catholic Education Office of Western Australia. The test items
consist of multiple choice, short and extended response. Students’ faith is not assessed. We wish our Year 3 & 5
children well for this upcoming assessment.

2024 Tuition Fees 
Reminder statements have been emailed to those parents not on a repayment arrangement or direct debit.
Tuition fees are to be paid in full by 30 November 2024. If you are unable to pay your account or experiencing
finally difficulties please contact our Finance Manager, Peta Santella on 6278 9888 or via email
finance@stmichaelsbass.wa.edu.au to discuss options that are available.

Lost Property 
There has been a recent increase in the amount of lost property handed in without names. Please make sure all
pieces of clothing, lunchboxes and drink bottles have the correct name clearly labelled on each item.

School Commencement Time
In recent weeks we have noticed a large number of students arriving late to school. Please note that the first bell
sounds at 8:30am which allows the students time to get organised and settled for the day ahead. The second bell
sounds at 8:40am which is the start of teacher instruction time. 

Leave of Absence
We have had a number of families advise us of planned absence for their children who will be away from school
for an extended period for family holidays. Although we understand the circumstances around this, it is important
that we remind you of the policy. Please ensure that you complete the online absentee form as early as possible.
Ultimately, it is the parent's responsibility to ensure their child/ren participate in the academic program at the
school. When parents choose for their child/ren to not attend, there is no expectation on the classroom teacher
to duplicate the academic program for them or provide additional homework. When considering extended leave
for your children, please consider the impact on their academic progress.

Kids Health Matters: A Podcast By The Child & Adolescent Health Service 
Our social worker, Mrs Lisa Mueller has shared this excellent new podcast from CAHS. Each week they will
discuss some of the most common concerns affecting families today - everything from sleep and the important
support your child health nurse can offer through the early years of a child’s life, to managing food allergies, the
risks of vaping, ADHD and strategies to support a young person in your life through depression or a mental
health crisis. For more information, click here.  

Warm regards, 
Mrs Jo Borg & Mr Michael Sheridan
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ASSISTANT PRINCIPALS’ NEWS

mailto:finance@stmichaelsbass.wa.edu.au
https://cahs.health.wa.gov.au/For-families-and-carers/Resources/Library/Kids-Health-Matters


‘The Aquarium’ Art Exhibition showcased over 600 works of art,

including class auction items, intricate clay sculptures, beautifully

framed prints, recycled artworks and creative pillows. This vibrant

display of talent and creativity was made possible through the

dedicated efforts of our art teacher, Mrs. Vassiliou, and the

invaluable support of the P&F helpers. Special thanks to everyone

who contributed to making this event a resounding success.
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ART EXHIBITION



‘The Aquarium’ Art Exhibition kicked off with an adults-only

opening night, offering a delightful evening of food, drink, and

artistic appreciation. Guests mingled while enjoying the diverse

array of artworks and engaged in lively auctions. The event was

a fantastic opportunity for community building, filled with

laughter and fun, as parents, teachers, and supporters came

together to celebrate the creative talents within our school.  

P A G E  7  

ART EXHIBITION



Over the weekend, ‘The Aquarium’ Art Exhibition continued with special

viewings where students proudly showcased their works to families, friends,

and the wider community. These sessions provided an opportunity for

young artists to share their creativity and achievements, with visitors

admiring the impressive range of artwork on display. The weekend viewings

were a wonderful celebration of student talent, fostering a sense of pride

and accomplishment among our young artists. 
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ART EXHIBITION

We extend our heartfelt thanks to the generous business and family

sponsors who provided award prizes for ‘The Aquarium’ Art Exhibition.

Their support made it possible to recognise and celebrate the outstanding

talents of our young artists. Special thanks also to Paul from REMIDA, who

graciously served as our guest judge, lending his expertise and enthusiasm

to the event. His contributions were instrumental in making our exhibition a

memorable and successful celebration of creativity.

We are also pleased to announce that the total raised from the class auction

items was $5950! What an amazing result for our P&F!  



SPECIAL ACHIEVEMENTS 

Kindergarten - Asher T 

Pre-primary - Aleah A

Year 1 - Teddy F

Year 2 - Indigo L 

Year 3 - Anja T 

Year 4 - Thomas D

Year 5 - Lilijana T 

Year 6 - Nandi R 
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1ST PRIZE AWARD WINNERS

Year 3 - Anja T 

ART EXHIBITION
PRINCIPAL’S AWARD

Pre-primary - Ella S

Year 1 - Garry W & Maeve B

Year 3 - Deone W

Year 4 - Myra M 

Year 5 - Whole class auction piece

Year 6 - Neve P & Abbey D 

ANGELICO SELECTION

Year 6 - Abbey D

THE PEOPLE’S CHOICE AWARD

Pre-kindy - Memphis S

Pre-kindy - Jaxon B 
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HIGHLY COMMENDED AWARDS
Kindergarten -  Oliver P

Pre-primary - Yohan vdW

Year 1 - Elijah R

Year 2 - Clara L 

Year 3 - Stella J

Year 4 - Lucas N 

Year 5 - Penelope N

Year 6 - Jahrell G
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SCHOOL PHOTOS

Pre-kindy photos
will be taken on

Thursday 8
August. 



‘Keep the Fire Burning!’ is the NAIDOC theme for 2024.

This week we celebrated NAIDOC Mass which honoured

Indigenous culture and spirituality through traditional

music, readings and reflections. Our Year 1 class

presented the NAIDOC Assembly and the entire school

community dressed up in the colours of the Aboriginal

and Torres Strait Islander flags.  
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NAIDOC WEEK



All classes participated in activities with their

buddies which included puzzles, games, artworks

and story telling. Our library also displayed our

amazing collection of Aboriginal resources. 

At St Michael’s School, we are committed to

building connections with Aboriginal culture and

community. 
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NAIDOC WEEK



A massive congratulations to our Year 5 & Year 6 students who

represented our school with great pride at the Winter Lightning

Carnival. They competed against seven other schools in our inter-

school region and were crowned the overall champions. Well done to

our Year 5 netball team and the football team who won their divisions.

Special thanks to Mrs Siciliano, Mr Sheridan, Mrs Christian, Miss

Downey, Mrs Mroczek and parent coaches who assisted on the day. 
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WINTER LIGHTNING CARNIVAL



Special thanks to Jorja, Lewis & Jackson from the

Swan Districts Football Club who facilitated

wheelchair football clinics with our students in

Years 4 to 6 this week. Swan Districts is running

an All Abilities Football Clinic on the holidays.

Please see the Community News section for more

information. 
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WHEELCHAIR FOOTBALL 



We are thrilled to announce that we have received a 2024

Woolworths Junior Landcare Grant. Belinda Furnell, Store

Manager from Perth Airport Woolworths presented our grant

certificate to our Year 6 Environmental Ministry last week to help

grow our next generation of environmental champions. The

children and teachers are looking forward to getting their hands

dirty and learning from this project – we will keep you updated!
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LANDCARE GRANT

We are also pleased to announce that we

have received a $1000 environmental grant

from Planet Ark. This grant money will be

used on National School Tree Day next

term. 

‘Team Green Bassendean’ is so excited for

the next chapter in the St Michael’s School

gardening project.  

PLANET ARK SEEDLING GRANT



This term, our Year 3-6 Enrichment children have been challenged to plan and prepare for our

upcoming ‘St Michael’s Market Day’ in Term 3. The children were tasked with creating their own

product to sell, considering their target market, pricing (ensuring they make a profit) and marketing.

Next term they will create and sell their product. The children have enjoyed learning through this

task which has real life context and contains learning outcomes from Numeracy, Literacy, HASS &

Digital & Design Technology. Once their products are ready next term, we will hold our Market Day.

Keep an eye out for the date!
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ENRICHMENT MARKET DAY

To begin each session, the

children must work together to

solve a challenge question. Not

only do they have the find the

answer, they need to be able to

explain their thinking and

convince others of their

answer. Have a go at one of the

challenges here… 



Our GROWTH Program has come to an end after another successful

season. Special thanks must go to the parents and grandparents

who assisted over the four weeks, as well as our dedicated staff

who always ensured excellent activities for their group to

participate in.  Thank you to our incredible P&F who help fund the

GROWTH Program. The students in Years 4-6 had the most

amazing time and are already dreaming up new ideas for Term 3.  

P A G E  1 8  

GROWTH PROGRAM



The mission at Wheelchairs for Kids is to make a difference in the lives of mobility impaired

children and their families around the world. They have just built their 60,000th wheelchair which

is sent overseas with two toys and a knee rug. On Friday 19 July, we will be having a Pyjama Day at

St Michael’s School for staff and students. Each family is asked to donate a soft toy (knitted or

plush) to this worthy cause. The maximum size is 30cm. Toys should be donated clean and in good

condition - a toy you would be happy to gift to your own child or friend. Perhaps you have some pre-

loved soft toys at home that you would be willing to donate to this worthy cause.  
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WHEELCHAIRS FOR KIDS
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SCHOOL ENROLMENTS
2025,  2026 & BEYOND

Interviews for Kindergarten 2025 
are now complete and our Pre-kindy is full for 2024.  

We are now accepting enrolments for our Pre-kindy program
for 2025 as well as Pre-kindy and Kindergarten for 2026 and

beyond. Don’t delay… spaces are filling quickly!   



Stay up to date with what is happening at St Michael’s School. 

Please follow us and share with friends and family at: 

https://www.facebook.com/stmichaelsbass

https://www.instagram.com/stmichaelsbassendean
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SOCIAL MEDIA

http://www.facebook.com/stmichaelsbass
http://www.instagram.com/stmichaelsbassendean
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The uniform shop will be closed
during the July school holidays. 
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FUNDRAISING
DONATE YOUR 10 CENT

CONTAINERS TO US
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PARENTS AND FRIENDS NEWS

Thank you to everyone who assisted with the Art Exhibition. 
We will announce the profit at our next meeting on Monday 22

July. It will commence at 6:00pm in the library. 
All are welcome!

Please send any proposed agenda items to your class
representatives.  

Our P&F contact details are
stmichaels.pandfassociation@gmail.com

Click to join the P&F on Teams to engage in
virtual communication in your own time. 

Click to join the P&F Facebook page -
Don't forget to turn on notifications!

https://teams.microsoft.com/l/team/19%3a6772438556b34f2fb00f718cc062d2ab%40thread.skype/conversations?groupId=b2ccfc28-425d-4ad5-8c9f-c48226207b6b&tenantId=c5852f23-3633-4f29-b386-51da53e35e23
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100070382102552
mailto:stmichaels.pandfassociation@gmail.com
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COMMUNITY NEWS
The inclusion of any community advertising does not constitute or imply endorsement,

sponsorship or recommendation thereof by St. Michael’s School.
St. Michael’s does not accept any responsibility or liability for the conduct or content of these

advertisements, sites and the offerings made by the third parties.

Nominations close Sunday 21 July.
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COMMUNITY NEWS
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COMMUNITY NEWS
The inclusion of any community advertising does not constitute or imply endorsement,

sponsorship or recommendation thereof by St. Michael’s School.
St. Michael’s does not accept any responsibility or liability for the conduct or content of these

advertisements, sites and the offerings made by the third parties.

Face To Face & Online Sessions Include: 
Bringing Up Great Kids - In The Early Years

Circle Of Security Parenting
Parenting Toddlers
Tuning Into Kids 

Keeping Kids In Mind
Promoting Positive Behaviours
Emotion Coaching Your Child

Let’s Talk Toilet Learning
Anxiety & Your Child 

ADHD & Your Child
Protective Behaviours Parent Workshop

Raising Children In A Digital World 
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COMMUNITY NEWS
The inclusion of any community advertising does not constitute or imply endorsement,

sponsorship or recommendation thereof by St. Michael’s School.
St. Michael’s does not accept any responsibility or liability for the conduct or content of these

advertisements, sites and the offerings made by the third parties.

INTERESTED IN VOLUNTEERING?

St Catherine’s House of Hospitality is a retreat and conference centre located at 113 Tyler Street, Tuart Hill. In
order to keep the Centre affordable for those who need it, we are reliant on the support of volunteers. 

We would love to hear from you if you can offer a few hours a month. Opportunities for volunteering include:
hospitality (setting up the dining room and serving in the kitchen); cooking and gardening. 

You will join a vibrant community where strong friendships are made. 
Please ring Sr Elizabeth rsm on 9443 9020 or email stcatherines@westnet.com.au.

mailto:stcatherines@westnet.com.au
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COMMUNITY NEWS
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ST MICHAEL'S SCHOOL

http://www.stmichaelsbass.wa.edu.au/
http://www.stmichaelsbass.wa.edu.au/

